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                Catholic Women’s League New Zealand

Te Ropu Wahine Katorika o Aotearoa. 
Wellington Archdiocesan Council

                     PRESIDENT’S REPORT TO THE AGM, 2018

                   to be  held in Levin at  the masonic café on 20th March, 2018

Thanks   I wish to thank The Levin Branch of the Catholic Women’s League for arranging this day for all of us. This thanks has been affirmed by all of who have  travelled  to Levin today for this Mini Conference / AGM plus – a first for CWLANZ. We understand the work involved for a branch where there are challenges due to wellness and mobility, so our appreciation  for today is heartfelt. 
Branches -   We were all saddened to hear that Avalon Branch had closed, then following  our memorable Archdiocesan celebration of the Feast of St Margaret Clitherow, hosted by Tawa Branch, the members of that branch decided that they too would close. Sadly, once again the problem was the leadership issue !
Members – The current Archdiocesan membership is 252 in 7 Branches.  There have been no responses to my offer to visit Parishes on an attempt to recruit  new members. Perhaps this is happening within the Parishes already….  All branches have had long-time and very committed members who have died recently, notably Mary Richardson and Tris (Beatrice) Officer who have devoted their talents and time at National and local  levels.  
National Conference , 25th -27th July 2018 begins with the Opening Mass on Wednesday 25th July at the Brentwood Hotel at 7.30pm. The CWLANZ Conference will begin  on Thursday morning at the Brentwood continuing all day, then all day on Friday, and Saturday morning. The new theme for 2018 – 2020 will be launched
Branch contributions we will need a raffle to the value of $50 per Branch plus Members to sell tickets at the National Conference. We will also need Branch Members who are familiar with the Home of Compassion, to be guides for our Pilgrimage. We will arrange training and familiarity with the site, plus aspects of the life of the Venerable Suzanne Aubert, in May or June.
Generosity is a keystone of the Catholic Women’s League branches in Wellington, and Nationally.  Raffles, Quiz Nights and Movie Nights are lucrative sources of funds for our At Home Appeal  ( in 2017 we contributed $12,000 to Pillars ) as well as the Mission community contributions in the Pacific. The Jubilee Fund has contributed to the opportunity for a Taranaki Youth Group to travel to a training camp. The Mission Fund, we contributed to the Galilee project which is providing a steel boat for Bishop Luciano Capelli so he can visit the people of Gizo Diocese, in Solomon Islands. - Knitting about 200 pairs of TV slippers and beanies have ensured warmth for primary school pupils at decile 1 schools – Holy Family, Porirua and St Michaels, Taita.  Kapiti Branch has given money to Viard College  to buy sanitary protection, following a news item that said girls were absent from school for a number of days every month because they couldn’t afford the buy these expensive items. Well done Kapiti for supporting girls to reduce unnecessary absences from studies at College.  Big hearts, generous hearts, compassionate women !
Service to the Church through Synod preparation, by considering the some of the aspects of discernment prior to the Synod . Unfortunately my attendance at the Synod representing the Archdiocesan Council couldn’t happen due to a serious family crisis that weekend. However those who participated in the Lower Hutt and Wellington pre-Synod group,  found this to be an in depth process, which they would like to repeat. 

Service to our Parishes and Parishioners is very evident in support and attendance at funerals of CWL members, providing transport for  people to Masses and appointments, arranging Anointing Masses for the sick, in Lent and Advent in our parishes, providing the Stations of the Cross for the Parish,  providing lunches, providing  people to stay with sick people to release carers for an afternoon, and to our Parish schools. We are the face of mercy to each other whenever we can do so.. 

Being connected in Faith  to the Church of Aotearoa New Zealand, the CWLANZ is one of the largest membership organisations within the Church, so it really important that we are concerned with the issues, and respond at every opportunity. We have encouraged Members to send submissions to Parliament on the Assisted Suicide Bill currently before Parliament, and the Marriage Equality Bill. We will continue to ensure that our voice is heard on all issues concerning families, children and the protection of  life .
Our membership of World Union of Catholic Women’s Organisations gives us a powerful connection with all Catholic women of the world and the concerns we all have in common.   It is very important that we continue to promote and be part of WUCWO.

The National Council of Women connects us to the women of New Zealand , a very strong National voice for the rights of women and against the exploitation of women in our society.  Their monthly newsletter   always has at least one article of interest to us all and often, many more. Could we provide our WUCWO officers with a ream of paper to print one copy of the newsletter  per Branch ? Or could our WUCWO  officers read through the NCW newsletter and recommend articles of interest for us all ? 
We have  Missions too -  Pacific communities are always in need of help especially following recent violent storms, which often disrupt communications, making it difficult to know what help is needed, and whether or not the help we have sent has been received. Staffing changes also mean that established connections are broken.
There are always the Missions at home, to our schools and colleges,  the support we gave to the families of prisoners in 2017, the low decile schools, families in Catholic schools who may have needs,  not to mention the constant needs of our homeless families,  the poor and the needy,  -  all are on-going “good causes” for us to consider and support where possible.
Regional meetings have been held in the Hutt Valley, Kapiti and Wellington regions, all wonderful, memorable occasions for Faith, Service and fellowship. I do so enjoy these times with you all, marvelling at your Faith, your commitment, your love for each other and the way you all reach out to those in your communities.
As we approach Holy Week and the Easter Triduum may we all find New Life in the cycle of continued renewal, in the beauty of the Holy Week ceremonies, growing in Faith, in Service and especially in Love.
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Christine Paterson
CWL Archdiocesan President
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